LINCOLN TRAIL ELEMENTARY

SBDM COUNCIL MEETING

April 9, 2009

DRAFT    DRAFT   DRAFT
Jennifer Lewis, chairperson, called the School-Based Decision-Making Council of Lincoln Trail Elementary to order at 3:00 p.m. in the Media Center.  Members present were Jennifer Lewis, chairperson; Becky Hillard, co chairperson; Alana Wooldridge, Sherry Powers and Kim Jiranek.  There were three guests:  Linda Reed, Assistant Principal; Mikki Bland, Media Specialist; and Ashley Woosley, Student Teacher.
The SBDM Council accepted the agenda by consensus.

Minutes of the March 12, 2009, meeting were reviewed.  09-017 motion to accept the minutes was made by Sherry Powers and seconded by Becky Hillard. Motion carried.
The final reading of the Charitable Gaming Policy, 05.06, was presented to the SBDM Council for acceptance.  09-018 Motion was made by Sherry Powers and seconded by Alana Wooldridge to accept the policy as presented.  Motion carried.

Mrs. Lewis recommended the renewal of our membership in the KY Association of School Council for the 2009-2010 year.  The SBDM Council accepted this recommendation by consensus.  Membership fee is four hundred dollars a year.

A list of our school building needs for the 2009-2010 school year were presented to the SBDM Council.
Mrs. Lewis presented to the SBDM Council a copy of the building layout for the 2009-2010 school year.  This plan contains two changes from the current layout, Kindergarten room 114 will move to 104, while 1st grade room 104 moves to 114, room 217 will be added as a 4th grade classroom.
In an effort to be environmentally friendly the SBDM Council has approved the 2009-2010 Parent Handbook, to be made available to parents through our school web site.  Paper copies will be made available to families without internet access.  Only one page for the Parent Handbook will need to be sent home with students for parents to sign stating they have reviewed and agreed with the on line policy including the Title One Compact.
Open House for the 2009-2010 School year will be July 28, 2009.  Details will be finalized at a later date.  Mrs. Lewis Informed SBDM Council members that we are in the process of setting up as many Parent Portals as possible in Infinite Campus before the end of the current school year. Parents must review student information and be issued an access code in order to gain access to their child’s records.  
Mrs. Lewis presented to the SBDM Council a copy Staffing Allocations for the 2009-2010 school year.  The SBDM Council accepted her recommendations by consensus.
Graphs indicating Think link scores were reviewed by the SBDM Council.  Mrs. Lewis informed the SBDM Council that scores were received to late to prepare the break down.  This information will be sent to SBDM Council members when available.
Financial reports for March were presented to the SBDM Council for review.
SBDM Council reviewed last month’s accident reports.  The SBDM Council did not feel that the accident reports represented any pattern of unsafe conditions or practices at the school at this time.  
Attendance is currently 553.
The meeting was adjourned by consensus.
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